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AOTS AND RESOLVES 

PASSED BY THE 

EX1'RA SESSION OF THE THIRTY-SECOND LEGISLA1'URE, 1853, 

A}(D THE 

THIRTY -THIRD LEGISLATURE 

OF THE 

STATE OF NIAINE, 

1854. 

Published by the Secretary of State, agreeably to Resolves of June 28, 1820, 
Feb. 26, 1840, and March 16, 1842. 

~ttntudn : 
WILLIAM T. JOHNSON, PRINTER TO THE STATE. 

1854. 



PRIVATE AND SPEOIAL LAWS 

OF Tlrn 

STATE 'OF MAINE. 

1854~ 



GROOERS' BANK. 

SEOT. 2. The capital stock of said banK shall be fifty thou-
sand dollars, divided illto shares of one hundred dollars each; 
and said bank shall be located and established in Hallowell, in 
the county of Kennebec. 

SEOT. 3. Tho said corporators are hereby authorized and 
empowered to exercise all the rights and privileges conferred 
upon such corporations by the laws of this state, and subject 
to all the restrictions and liabilities thereof. 

SEOT. 4. This act shall take effect from and after its ap­
proval by the governor. 

[Approved April 1, 1854.] 

Chapter 2137. 

An act to incorporate the Grocers' Bank. 

Be it enacted by the Senate and Honse of Representatives in 
Legislntn1'e nssernbled, as follows: 

SEOT. 1. William II. Brittun, II. G. O. Morrison, Nathaniel 
Blake, Jonathan A. Oushing, John J. Lovejoy, Samuel P. Strick­
laud, William Outter, Amos R. Sproul, Arad Thompson, Joseph 
W. Humphrey, Henry A. Wood and Russell S. :Morrison, their 
associates, successors and assigns, be and hereby are incorpo­
rated into a company by the name of the President, Directors 
and Oompany of the Grocers' Bank. 

SEOT. 2. The capital stock of said bank shall be seventy-five 
thousand dollars, divided into shares of one hundred dollars 
each; and said bank shall be located and established in the 
city of Bangor, in the county of Penobscot. 

SEOT. 3. The said corporators are hereby authorized and 
empowered to exercise all the rights and privileges conferred 
upon such corporations by the laws of this state, and subject 
to all the liabilities and restrictions thereof. 

SEOT. 4. This act shall take effect and be in force from and 
after its approval by the governor. 

[Approved April 1, 1854.] 
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